13 April 2009
Response to queries from the CCI Subcommittee regarding course change proposals for Geography 400 and 430
1. Geography 400
The Subcommittee asked for more information regarding the title change for Geography 400.  Please find attached a new syllabus that incorporates Mexico into the study of North America.  The syllabus focuses on relationships among the US, Mexico, and Canada.  
2. Geography 430
First, in response to concern about the title change expressed by our colleagues in SENR, we have decided not to change the title of the course.  We would still like to make all the other proposed changes (including the 18-character title).  The course title will remain: Geographical Perspectives on Environment and Society.  
Second, the Subcommittee asked about the removal of the lab and its relation with the GEC category.  
· Although the course was originally proposed with a lab, it has never been taught with one.  The change that we are requesting therefore reflects actual practice within the department.  
· This should not affect the ability of the course to meet GEC social science category HNER requirements, as the core content of the course closely matches the expected learning outcomes of this GEC category.  The course covers a range of different intellectual approaches (historical and contemporary) regarding the use and distribution of natural resources and covers a variety of policy approaches concerning such resources.  A major focus of the course is the political, economic, and social trade-offs associated with different approaches to decisions and policymaking regarding these resources.  By learning about different approaches for understanding environment-society relationships, students learn crucial tools for comprehending and assessing sustainability.  The syllabus reflects these themes in its overall description, in the schedule of topics and readings, and in the assignments.  
Third, the Subcommittee asked about the removal of the prerequisite, and its relation to the GEC category.  
· When the course was proposed in 2002, a prerequisite was requested by one of the curriculum committees reviewing the proposal (I do not have more information about which committee).  We decided this was a reasonable request, despite the fact that none of our 400-level courses have prerequisites.  The course listed as a prerequisite (Geog 210) provides a physical geography perspectives on environmental issues.  Now that we have taught this class for six years, we have found that this is not a necessary prerequisite for the course.  Instead we think that these courses offer different but parallel introductions to geographical study of environmental issues; either one could come first in a students’ education in this area.  Thus we wish to have the prerequisite removed.  
· We do not expect that removing the perquisite should alter the ability of the course to meet the GEC social science category HNER requirements.  As stated above, the core content of the course still closely matches the expected learning outcomes of this GEC category.  The focus is social science (geographical) understanding of individual and collective human use and decision making regarding the natural world.  
